Planning Enforcement - Progress Report (for the period 01/04/2002 to 31/12/2002) 

Following the appointment of an additional officer during the summer of 2002 there are now 2 full time posts in Planning Enforcement.

Complaints received.

The total number of Breaches of Planning Control reported to the Council

for the 3 quarters up to the 31st December 2002 is:


251. 

For the same period in 2001 the figure was:



173 

The number of breaches reported is not spread evenly across the City and the attached bar chart indicates the number of breaches by ward.

Cases Closed

The Greater Manchester Authorities are now collecting benchmarking data for Enforcement Action and have set a standard for cases to be closed at 13 weeks.

Cases are closed for a number of reasons including;-

No breach found

Planning Application submitted

Breach ceased.

Formal action taken.

Number of cases closed:

249


Percentage closed within 13 weeks:
76%

(In comparison to the average for the County of 64%.)

Customer Survey

A nationally organised customer and user survey for Development Control has previously been undertaken and the Greater Manchester Authorities have agreed to undertake a survey of complainants involved in Planning Enforcement. Commencing in February 2003 complainants of cases (as they are closed) will be requested to complete a questionnaire based on the service provided. The proposal is that each authority will survey 100 cases and the information produced will then be benchmarked. 
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